
 

 

KILHAM NEWS 
Your Village—Your Voice 

Neighbourhood Watch is supporting the launch of a 
major new campaign designed to tackle financial 
fraud.  The campaign - ‘Take Five’- aims to put            
consumers and businesses back in control with straight
-forward advice to help prevent financial fraud and    
encourage people to take a moment. 
It is designed to remind people that it pays to “stop 
and think”. 
 
Take Five is the first national campaign to be backed by 
all the major banks and other financial service          

providers across the UK.  Financial Fraud Action UK, said: “The industry is        
already taking action on fraud, last year our members stopped £7 in every £10 
of fraud taking place. However, we know that criminals are getting increasingly 
sophisticated in their tactics and that’s why we are launching Take Five. We 
want everyone to take a moment to pause and think to help stop fraud.” 
The campaign is asking everyone to help protect themselves from financial 
fraud by remembering some simple advice: 
 
 

1. Never disclose security details, such as your PIN or full password – it’s never 
okay to reveal these details. 
2. Don’t assume an email request or caller is genuine – people aren’t always 
who they say they are. 
3. Don’t be rushed – a genuine bank or organisation won’t mind waiting to give 
you time to stop and think. 
4. Listen to your instincts – if something feels wrong then it is usually right to 
pause and question it. 
5. Stay in control – have the confidence to refuse unusual requests                    
for information. 

For more information contact: Anita Harrison, —01262 420632  

or to contact the police: Emergency : 999 Non-Emergency: 101 



 

Kilham Baby and Toddler Group 
 

Calling all Mums and Dads—We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies and        
toddlers at the village hall in Kilham every Wednesday morning during term-time.   

Why not come along and meet up with other parents and carers,  
have a coffee, while you and your child make lots of new friends. 

For more information please call Louise Burkinshaw 

07976892347 

It is with sadness that we report the following: 

Val Parton, died peacefully on 16th August 2016  She was a woman of 
great character and one of the lynch pins of Kilham village life.  She 
was born in Cambridge and after marrying Dennis and moving around 
the country with his work eventually settled in Kilham where they  
enjoyed many happy years together.  Val was very involved in the     
village,  she was a member of the WI, Young Wives, Darby and Joan 
and the Village Hall committee.  She enjoyed embroidery and made 
many kneelers for the Church.   

Val helped the children at Kilham school 
with their reading and ran the village 
lottery.  She was an excellent cook and      
enjoyed entertaining - always producing  
fantastic cakes for the many various            
organisations she belonged to.    

Val was very well read and well travelled   
having visited every continent!  She made 
many friends and was able to relate to many 
different kinds of people.   A lady who will 
be sadly missed by her family and friends.  
 



 KILHAM VILLAGE HALL ASSOCIATION 
VILLAGE LOTTERY 
Following the recent sad death of Mrs Val Parton, it has been made necessary to suspend 
the village lottery for the time being.  So far, we have been unsuccessful in securing a   
replacement for Val and the current format needs to be revised.  It is hoped that this can 
be restarted at some point in the future.  Some people have paid until the end of the 
year and we respectfully request that these funds be donated to the village hall fund.  If 
anyone wishes to discuss this would you please get in touch. Also if anyone is interested 
in helping run this deep rooted part of our village life—please contact us as soon as    
possible. 
 
OUTREACH POST OFFICE SERVICE 
Due to circumstances beyond our control, we regret to announce that the outreach post 
office services will also be suspended, until further notice, with effect from 7th October.  
We regret any inconvenience this may cause and we hope to secure a new, more reliable,  
service as soon as possible.  This announcement overrides the poster which has been 
displayed at the village hall notifying closures from 7th until 24th October. 
 
If you should wish to discuss either of the above items please contact Jenny Walker on 
01262 420042  email jenawalker@btinternet.com or contact any of the committee  
members.   
 
Thank you. 

For any information to be included in the next issue, or information 

on how to advertise your business— please contact:  Gill  01262 

420960 or  

email: gill@woodmil.co.uk—deadline 21/11/16 

The Kilham dance group will be holding 
a New Year’s ball to welcome in 2017! 

 

This will be a ticket only event with the fancy 
dress theme on "on the Orient Express"  

Contact 01262 601441 for tickets or to find 
out more.  

 

mailto:jenawalker@btinternet.com


Kilham Church of England Primary School 

www.kilhamschool.co.uk 

(Mr S England 01262 420214) 

 

  “From the school” 

 

Welcome back to the new academic year here at school! We have been back 
for just over a week (at the time of writing), the weather is gorgeous still and 
our new school year has started really well! 
 

We said goodbye to 16 children in July who were moving onto secondary school, 
and we have welcomed 21 new children into Reception and 4 other new-
starters, as well as another new group of children into nursery. Our nursery is 
already full for this academic year and we have more children on roll than I 
can ever remember. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everybody is getting used to new classrooms and new teachers and everyone is 
making new friends. 
 

We will officially welcome our new starters with what is now our traditional 
September Church service, on Friday 16th September and we look forward to 
celebrating the harvest on Thursday 6th October at 2.00pm in Church, when we 
will give thanks for the harvest and aim to make contributions to the Driffield 
Food Bank and a global cause. 

We have some changes in school this September, with a new awards system. 
Each week there are 2 VIP’s chosen from each class – and those children get a 
special lunch on a Friday at the VIP table!   

 
 

 

OUR NEW STARTERS—SEPTEMBER 2016  

http://www.kilhamschool.co.uk


Santa is coming to  
Kilham school 

December 4th is Santa Sunday!   

There will be plenty of festive fun in the school hall from 

2pm -4pm.  There will be lots of stall with plenty of lovely 

Christmas gifts as well as an amazing Santa’s Grotto.  Entry 

is £2 which includes a visit to Santa and a drink and mince pie for the adults.  

There will also be a fun run around the village with the start and finish at the 

school.  More details will be available nearer the time. 

As usual we will be having a raffle—so please support us by buying as many 

tickets as you can—or by donating raffle gifts at the school office.  All        

proceeds go towards school trips, and activities which will enhance our     

children’s education.  The raffle will be drawn a 4pm in the school hall before 

the Christmas tree lights are switched on by Father  Christmas at 4.30pm 

when we will all join together for carols. 

For more information about this event or if you would like to help on the 

day—please contact: Fiona on 420552 

There are already several activities planned for this autumn term to look 
forward to: 

Diary Dates 

Friday 30th September  1.30pm Macmillan Coffee Afternoon   
              and Family Achievement Assembly 

Thursday 6th October  2.00pm Harvest Service, All Saints Church,   
     Kilham 

Thursday 15th December 6.00pm Nativity Carol Service, All Saints’   
     Church 

S England 



 

'Ray's Voices'     

Kilham Community Choir 
The choir recently  gave a successful performance at the Kilham Beer Festival in a mar-

quee, in torrential rain and with a faulty microphone!   'If you can sing  like that under 

those circumstances, you can sing anywhere', was Rev Ray's comment at the following re-

hearsal.  We are now preparing to sing at a local wedding in October and are working on a 

programme for 'A Concert for Christmas' in All Saints' Church, Kilham, on 8th December 

(see more  information elsewhere).  It is a busy schedule but achieved with dedication and 

lots of fun along the way.  If you are still wondering about joining, why not come along and 

give it a try - every Thursday at 7:30pm in The Old Star, opposite the church.  You'll be 

warmly welcomed. Hope we'll see you soon 

 

 

 

 

 

The WI doesn't meet in August but did have an outing to the Stained 
Glass Centre at Cayton where we watched a class making a glass 
coaster, had a look round the showroom and then had a delicious 
lunch in the tearoom.  

The September meeting started with a 
minute's silence whilst we remembered 

Val Parton.  Val was a long standing, hard working member of 
the WI and will be sadly missed.  Two new ladies joined us and 
we had a members' evening which was enjoyed by all.   

The social outing for September was a visit to the cinema and the walk was in the country-
side round Bainton followed by tea and cakes. 

The October speaker is WI member, Anne Cleminshaw, and her talk is entitled 'Follow the 
Tulip and You Won't Get Lost!'. 

In November Denise Davies tells 'Stories Behind "My" Quilts' 

Kilham WI meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month in the Village Hall at 7.15pm.  There is a 

walk in a different location every month and we usually have a social event too. 

Everyone very welcome.  For more information ring 420484 or 420105                                                                                                                        



 

October 

2
nd

        11.00am  Harvest Festival followed by Harvest Lunch (Old Star Inn) 

6
th
 (Thurs) 2pm  School Harvest Festival (in Church) 

9th
         

8.45am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer)  

16
th
      11.00am Holy Communion   

23rd 
 
  10.00am Rudston: United Parish Communion 

30
th
  10.30am Joint service at St Paul’s Methodist church 

 

The Friends of Kilham church invite you to join us on Sunday the 2nd of                               

October for our Harvest Festival service at 11am, followed by 2 course                               

Harvest Lunch plus coffee to be served in the garden (in a teepee!) of                                        

the Old Star Inn Kilham at 12.30pm for 1pm. Tickets £12,  under 12,s £6.  

For tickets please ring Pam on 01262420652 

 

November 

1
st
 (Tues) 7pm  Rudston: All Saints Day Holy Communion   

2
nd

 (Weds) 12noon All Souls Day: Midday service (to include remembering                           

    those we love but no longer see) 

6
th
  11am  All age Holy Communion 

13
th
  8.45am Remembrance Sunday Holy Communion  

11am  Act of Remembrance at War Memorial 

20
th
  11.00am Holy Communion  

27th  10.00am Grindale: Advent Sunday United Parish Communion 

 

Each Wednesday there is a service at 12noon:  

All welcome for a little music, worship, fellowship and peace.  

Tea and coffee too! 

 

 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES AND EVENTS 

01262 420313 



 All Saints cont. 

Dear Friends,  

By the time you read this we will be right in the middle of our Harvest Festivals: the time to say 

thank you to God for all his good gifts. A huge thank you should also go to all of you who make 

sure the church, food and pub are ready and lovely.  

The changing seasons mark a change in the church season too. November brings with it themes 

of belonging and remembering. No Christian is solitary; through our baptism we become mem-

bers of one body through Christ. On All Saints day we remember this mutual belonging; giving 

thanks for the men and women, past and present, ordinary and special, who God is at work in 

and inspire us. 

The day after All Saints day is All Soul’s Day.  This traditionally invites us to remember those we 

personally love but no longer see. This year it falls on a Wednesday and in church, at our midday 

service, there will be the opportunity for anyone to light a candle as a personal act of remember-

ing someone close to you. Remembrance Sunday goes on to explore the theme of memory, both 

corporate and individual, as we confront issues of war and peace, loss and self-gift memory and 

forgetting. As in past years we will have an act of remembrance at the war memorial at 11am. 

Finally; November also sees the end of the annual cycle of the church year and the new one be-

gins on Advent Sunday (get your calendars ready something is coming!).  

With every blessing,  Glyn 

The Beer Festival proved once again to be a good fund   
raising event for KPFA. Over the weekend we made a profit 
of £5,500 which will be used towards the All Weather 
Court. The weather did not dampen spirts too much,    
however numbers were down on previous years, which 
made the event much easier to manage. A big thank you to 
everyone who volunteered over the Beer Festival weekend, 
without your help we would not be able to put on events 
like this. 

We have now started work on completing the All Weather 
Court. By the time the newsletter comes out, we should 

have completed the Tarmac     playing surface at a cost of £20,000 to KPFA. The fencing 
surrounding the court will be erected towards the end of 
October. We have received funding from Lissett Wind Farm 
of £8,500 towards the total fence cost of £12,500 and with 
the profits from the Beer Festival we can now complete 
the whole project. 

The village Bonfire will take place on Friday 4th November 
at the playingfield. Please see facebook / posters for       
details nearer the time. If you would like to get rid of any 
burnable rubbish, the gates to the field will be open on a 
weekend (top corner on Thwing road) for you to put your 
rubbish on. 

David Sheader 420777 



KNIT AND NATTER GROUP 

The Knit and Natter Group meet on the first Monday of each month at the Chapel (please 
use the side door nearest the field) 
The group is busy knitting teddies, blankets and clothes for the baby care units and now 
twiddle muffs for dementia patients.  

We are now using many different types of wool and are always needing more knitting 
wool. We would be very grateful for any donations of wool, part balls as well as full ones, 
any colour and any thickness.  

 
All are welcome to join us or just visit for refreshments and a chat. 

Our next meetings are 3rd October, 7th November and 5th December. 

For further details please contact Denise 01262420073. 
 

 

 
The Stores, Kilham  

01262 420630 

 

Newsagents Confectionary 

Off Licence Greengrocer 

4 candles plus a little bit                        

of everything else! 

Opening Hours 

Monday to Friday 7am to 7pm 

            Saturday       7.30am to 5pm 

              Sunday        9am to 12.30pm 

Bank Holidays as Sunday hours 



 

  
 

 

 

Minister Rev Nic Bentley—01262 352733 and notices 
to Sue Harrison at seh@btinternet.com.  Our services 
are held  every Sunday morning at 10.30am everyone 
very welcome, coffee and biscuits served after the   

St Paul’s Methodist Church 

 

2nd Oct    Rev M Dove 

9th Oct    Miss L Staveley 

16th Oct    Rev N Bentley 

23rd October   Rev J Hughes 

30th Oct    Mrs S Whittles this a United service at the    
    Methodist Church 

6th Nov    No service at Kilham,   

    Circuit service at Bridlington 

13th November   Remembrance Sunday 10.15am Mr G Bellamy 

20th Nov    Mrs B Holloway 

27th Nov    Advent Sunday Rev N Bentley  

 

A children's pumpkin workshop will be held at 

the Methodist Church on Saturday morning 29th 

October from 10am onwards, various crafts etc  

Free for all children  

Kilham Indoor Bowls 

Our bowls club meet on  every Friday at 7pm in the village hall —why not 
come along and join us as a way to learn a new skill and make some new 
friends. 
It’s fun, friendly and good gentle exercise. Don’t worry if you don’t have your 
own bowls—we are always willing to lend and will give you a warm welcome.   
For any inexperienced bowlers—coaching can be arranged. 
We look forward to seeing you soon!  For more information call Jean Wilson on 
420664 

mailto:seh@btinternet.com


 

 

 

 

Real Ales and freshly prepared meals using only local produce are always on the 
menu. Our log burners and open fires throughout the pub make for a warm   

welcome even on the coldest of winter nights. 
 We will start serving our Christmas fare on    

December 1st.  

So book your Christmas party now.  Make your Christmas extra special! 

Opening Times 

 

Monday 5pm - 11pm                           Friday 12pm - 11pm 

Tuesday 5pm - 11pm    Saturday 12pm - 11pm 

Wednesday 5pm - 11pm    Sunday 12pm - 10pm 

Thursday 12pm - 11pm 

Food Service Times—Mon/Tues/Wed 5pm-9pm 

Thur/Fri/Sat-12pm-9pm 

Sunday-12pm-7.30pm 

See our website for full menu details www.theoldstarkilham.co.uk 

     The Old Star Kilham  

        is a traditional country pub in the heart  

      of the Yorkshire Wolds and the local community. 

 

   01262 420619 

Bookings Now Being taken for  

our fabulous Christmas Menus  

Early Booking is essential to avoid disappointment 



 

 

  
Kilham Youth Club  

Our aim is to provide young people aged 7-11years with the opportunity to 

socialise, learn new skills and have fun together.  We would really like to   

encourage anyone who would like to volunteer with the club to get in touch, 

even if you could only manage to attend once a month to support the      

children, that would be a great help, or you may have a skill which could be 

passed onto the children.   

We are currently asking new members to join the club so If you would like 

more information about the club, which meets on a Monday evening 6:30-

8:00 term time only, please contact  Leah Pick on 07929 863593 

Egg packer required for Free Range Egg Unit at Cottam. 

Saturday/Sunday Mornings 

Own transport essential  

Enquiries to: Hannah Burton 

01377 267249 



 NOTES FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 

On Wednesday the 12th October 2016, Kilham Parish Council have arranged 
with the Yorkshire Ambulance Service, an introduction session on how to 
operate a defibrillator. The session is FREE and you will be shown how the 
defibrillator works also there will be an opportunity to have a go using    
Resusci Anne. The session will be held in the village hall from 7pm, no need 
to book. Kilham’s defibrillator is located in the War Memorial Gardens,    
always remember in case of an emergency dial 999, the ambulance service 
will give you the code for the safe door which the defibrillator is housed in, 
they will then talk you through the procedure. 

The Parish Council is currently having repair work carried out on the      
cemetery walls and having the rails repainted, we have replaced three of 
the damaged benches around the village and will shortly be replacing the 
flower planters located next to the Information Board. The parish council 
meetings are held on the second Monday of every month except August 
and all are welcome to attend.    

 

Great North Run in support of the  

  Yorkshire Air Ambulance Service—Update.      

Kev Smallwood ran the Great North Run in 1 hour 49 minutes!! 

Thank you so much to everyone 

who donated and sponsored Kevin 

for this charity run.  He is pictured 

here enjoyed a POST race tipple or 

two!!  

There is some money still to be      

collected but so far the total is well 

over £300.  There is a collection box 

at Boyes Garage and the village shop 

if anyone still would like to donate. 



 

All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 
 
We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   
 
Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor venti-
lation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  Why 
not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 
 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove        

installer and building 

contractor 

 



 

We offer a range of used cars to suit every need and can source and supply      

virtually any new vehicle at competitive prices. 

Established over 40 years ago, G Boyes has grown into one of the area's most  

respected new and used car dealerships and service / repair centres. 

We pride ourselves on our friendly, individual approach towards customer care 

and believe this is the reason so many of our customers  

come back again and again. 



We want 

your  

apples,  

pears  

and  

rhubarb 

Checkout our website www.colmanscidercompany.com  

Or phone Marc  07866 551018  

Eastgate house, east street, kilham, yo25 4re 


